
Event s in June

June 6 - Fitset Ninja

June 6 - WEPA Meeting at 7:00 PM

June 8 - Grade 6's Return from 
Outdoor Ed.

June 9 - Grade 3's Field Trip

June 10 - Last Day to Take Books 
Out

June 10 - Kindergarten Field Trip

June 10 - Grade 1 Field Trip

June 14 - Grade 6 PAT - ELA Part B

June 15 - Grade 6 PAT - Science

June 17 - Grade 4 Field Trip

June 17 - K-3 Activity Day

June 22 - Grade 6 PAT - Math

June 24 - Grade 6 PAT - Social

June 24 - Grade 5 Fun Day

June 27 - Grade 2 Field Trip

June 27 - Grades 4 -6 Track Meet

June 27 - Grade 1's Bowling

Wainwright
May 2022

El ementar y School

We made it!  June has arrived and on behalf of our 
staff, I want to say THANK YOU to everyone for your 
contributions in making our school such a special 
place! Our last month will continue to be very busy, 
as we finish with all sorts of field trips and 
excursions. We also look forward to celebrating our 
successes and accomplishments from a year like no 
other.  Please be sure to check out our newsletter 
to see all the happenings this month. Once again 
Thank You! And please, be safe and enjoy your 
summer! See you on August 30th.

Pr incipal 's Message

Swim m ing
The following classes are going swimming in June:

June 7.....4Wakefield & 4Valleau
June 13.....2Ballas & 2Tangen

June 14.....Grade 3
June 20.....1Scinski &1Schoenthal
June 20.....Grade 6

June 21.....2Propp & 2Tangen

Remember to bring a swimsuit and towel to school.  
We have set up text reminders that will go out to 
parents the night before.



Fitset Ninja Coaches (AKA Ninjas) arrived early today to 
set up their obstacle course.  Their talented staff lead our 
students through a warm up and course orientation, 
followed by a friendly competition.    We had several 
students tell us how awesome this event was.

We would like to thank WEPA for sponsoring this event 
for our students.  Without their fundraising this would 
not have been possible.  We'd also like to thank our 
parents who were able to support their fundraising 
efforts this year.  Your help goes a long way. 



FIELD TRIPS
Kindergar t en
On June 10th all our Kindergarten classes will be heading to Simply Bee Farm near Irma, AB, 
followed by a visit to Riverdale to have lunch and play on the playground.  The bus will leave 
around 9:20 am and will return to the school before the end of the school day.  

Grade 1
On June 10th our grade one students will be heading to Climb Thru Time Museum in Paradise 
Valley, AB.  The bus will leave around 9:15 am, and will return to Wainwright to have a picnic 
lunch in a local park.   They will return to the school before the end of the school day.

Grade 2 
On June 27th our grade two students will be heading to Riverdale for some fun in the sun.  The 
bus will leave around 9:45 am and will return before the end of the school day. 

Grade 3
On June 9th our grade three students will be heading out early to the Ukrainian Village near 
Vegreville, AB.   Students will need to be at the school by 7:30 am, because the bus leaves at 7:45 
am.  Students should be dropped off at the back of the school (east side, but not in the bus 
lane).  They are expected to arrive at WES around 5:00 pm.  

Grade 4 
On June 17th our grade 4 students will will be heading out early to Fort Edmonton Park.  Students 
will need to be dropped off at the school at 7:15 am at the back of the school (east side, but not 
in the bus lane).  The bus leaves at 7:30 am, and is expected to arrive at WES around 6:15 pm.

Grade 5 
On June 22nd our grade five students will head to Wallace Park for a Wetlands Presentation.  
Then on June 24th, our grade 5 teachers have a fun day planned, with more details to go home 
closer to the date.

Grade 6 
On June 6th our grade 6's headed to Outdoor Education near Hastings Lake.   The bus is expected 
to return to WES around 2:00 pm on June 8th.

PLEASE NOTE:

Parents must have their children to school in time to get on the bus for the field trip, keep in 
mind students in grade 3 and 4 are leaving before the school day would normally start.  Students 
who miss the bus will not be able to go on the field trip, unless their parent chooses to drive 
them.

Hopefully you have seen the information that came home from your child's teacher regarding 
what your child should bring the day of their field trip, such as bagged lunch, good walking 
shoes, water, etc.   If you've misplaced it, contact the school office or your child's teacher and we 
will send the information to you. 





www . w r i t e - o n . c a

SCHOOL SUPPLIES

WEPA PRESENTS

Wepa is pairing up with Write-On Stationery in Alberta to bring one-stop school supply
shopping back to our parents.     

Ordering is easy, just go to www.write-on.ca and click on shop, choose Wainwright
Elementary School, your child's grade and go from there.  If you still have supplies you can
reuse at home, adjust your order so you're only buying what you need.   The deadline for
online ordering is August 1, 2022.

Parents can have supplies shipped to their house or to the school.  Supplies should arrive the
week before school starts.  As soon as they are delivered, we will notify you to let you know
to pick them up.  

Of course, this is not mandatory, so if you still enjoy going from store to store to get
everything you need, you can still do so.

https://www,write-on.ca
https://www.write-on.ca


Wainwr ight  Elem ent ary School
905 10 St reet
Wainwr ight , Alber t a  T9W 2R6

Phone:  (780) 842-3361

Grade 6 Provincial Achievem ent  Test s 
Parents can help their children by ensuring they get a good night 's sleep, start their day with a 
healthy breakfast, and arrive at school by 8:35 am, so that they have time to get settled before 
the tests start.  Tests start at 9:00 am, please don't be late.  

The schedule for June PAT's is:

- June 14 - ELA Part B
- June 15 - Science
- June 22 - Math
- June 24 - Social Studies

Library News
Mrs. Boxell has let us know that June 10th is the last day to take books out of the school library.  
This will give students time to read a couple more books before summer starts, and still give her 
enough time to start get everything organized for the upcoming school year.

Milk  Sales
Milk sales are done for the year.  We would like to thank everyone for their support of our milk 
program this year, and Mrs. Boychuk for all the organizing and delivering she did this year. 

Repor t  Cards
For the last two years, we have not printed report cards at the end of the year, instead relying on 
parents to print their own through Parent Portal.  However, this year we have decided to go 
ahead and print them to send home on the last day.  Digital report cards can still be accessed 
through your Parent Portal account when you're logged onto a computer. 

Last  Day of  School & Of f ice Closing for  Sum m er
The last day of school for Grades 1 to 6 is June 29th.  Our school office will close for the summer 
at 3:30 pm on June 30th.  We are planning on reopening August 22nd.  The first day of school is 
August 30, 2022.  We hope you have an amazing summer!  

https://www.facebook.com/pages/category/Elementary-School/Wainwright-Elementary-School-209974412353869/
https://twitter.com/WainwrightElemS?ref_src=twsrc%5Egoogle%7Ctwcamp%5Eserp%7Ctwgr%5Eauthor
mailto:wes@btps.ca


Com m unit y Event s & 
Sum m er  Program s

We live in a great community that has a lot going on over the summer for kids.  The following events are 
not put on by the school or related to school activities, but may be of some interest to families looking to 
get out and about this summer .

Wainwr ight  
St am pede

We know that many of 
you are excited to see 
the Wainwright 
Stampede back in 
action this year.  If 
this is your first year 
in Wainwright, we 
highly recommend 
checking out some of 
the events taking 
place around town 
the week of June 20th, 
and the parade that 
starts at 10:00 am on 
Saturday, June 25th.  

Families can get more 
information about the 
events being held by 
going online to the 
Wainwright Stampede 
website.

https://www.wainwrightstampede.com/
https://www.wainwrightstampede.com/
















Explore ,  Experience,  Enjoy  
780-842-2673  |  www.wainwrightlibrary.ab.ca 

Summer Reading Program 

• In-person program open to ages 6-12 
• Monday through Thursday afternoons with a 

different theme each week. 
• Six single day programs in August. 
• Preregistration required. 

• In-person program open to all ages  
(program is geared towards 3-7) 

• Monday and Wednesday mornings with a 
different theme each session. 

• Each registered child will receive a craft package. 

• In-person program open to all ages  
(program is geared towards 3-7) 

• Takes place at various parks/playgrounds around 
town on four Friday mornings. 

• Each registered child will receive a craft package. 

• Enjoy these simple crafts at home. 
• Every second week will feature a different craft 

and is open to all ages.  
• Preregistration is required. 

• Write letters to a pen pal from another library 
within our system over the summer.  

• Pick up and drop off will be at the library. 
• Open to all ages. 

Reading is an important life skill and our Summer Reading Program 
is designed to motivate you to read all summer long. There is 
something for everyone!  For additional information on these 

programs and more, visit www.wainwrightlibrary.ab.ca! 

Wainwright Public Library  

July & August 2022 



AUGUST 15 - 19, 2022

9:30 AM TO 12:00 NOON

G?DAY, MATE! 

ARE YOU READY FOR THE TRIP OF A 
LIFETIME AS WE ZOOM OFF TO AUSTRALIA 

FOR VBS 2022?

Vacation Bible School is a FREE five day 
program for kids ages 5 - 12.  Your children 

will be well cared for with crafts, games, 
snacks, music, and learning about God?s 

wonderful gift of life.
Register online, by mail, by phone, at the 
church, or any time during the week of 

August 15 - 19, 2022

To register go to 
http://efcwainwright.com/vacation-bible-school

Wainwright Pentecostal Assembly is holding 
VBS this summer.

ROCKY RAILWAY ? JULY 11-15, 2022

Ages: K ? Grade 6

Tim e: 9:00am  ? 12:00pm

Cost: Free!

What to expect: Games, crafts, Bible lessons, 
snacks, and fun!

Space is limited, so register now!

You can Register Online at:

https:// form.jotform.com/91135779470262

http://efcwainwright.com/vacation-bible-school
http://efcwainwright.com/vacation-bible-school
https://form.jotform.com/91135779470262
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